Minutes, JTEL Library Board of Directors Meeting

24 March 2014

The meeting was called to order in the Clausen Cabin at 6:36 PM. James, Phil, Carla, Hans, and Deirdre attended; Connie was ill, and Trey laid up postsurgery.

action items:

post volunteer signup & tasks/to-do list (DH)

software update for routers/best placement (PR)

check extra computer at library (PR)

tongue-and-groove paneling removal from cabin (HM et al.)

candidate use policy (CH & JR)

The agenda was accepted, with the noted deletion of the treasurer’s report because of Connie’s excused absence. Hans moved and Phil seconded that the minutes of the previous meeting be accepted; passed unanimously.

Deirdre reviewed the president’s report.  Volunteer Ruth Rutherford is cataloguing the contents of the main library; Deirdre is shelving ahead of her work, presently in the Cs. She also remarked that cards and attendant supplies are needed in the cabin. 

The group discussed and agreed that volunteers make valuable contributions to many of the library needs. Hans suggested posting a sign-up list for volunteers with specific chores in the Ester post office. Carla turned that suggestion into an action-item motion: James seconded it.  Deirdre will devise the posting, with a task list to be posted as well in both the main library and the cabin.

For the vice-president’s report, Phil said that the WiFi routers have arrived; we could have up to five of them; he got them on sale for $35 each. The needed software update is his next task, and he plans to experiment with different router placements to get the best coverage. 

James asked if the library WiFi would be a secure one. Phil said the intention is to have it open, with the password given out on request for all of Ester. It should be OK if passersby use it from the parking lot, given that access to information has been and probably long will be a library duty.

The group agreed that an additional computer ought to be in residence, probably in the cabin. Phil will examine the computer that is presently not in Connie’s keeping for treasurer work to see if it is dead or potentially useful.

Deirdre gave the collections report with detail on the popular (judging by its check-out record) movie collection. In her cataloguing effort, Ruth is using a Q-Cat barcode reader for linking to an online database; the subscription is $15 (lifetime). The JTEL is not in any interlibrary loan program, but our membership in Library Thing at least lets our subscribers know where they can find specific items as well as what we have. Q-Cat is good on all books, but not all movies. The cataloguing and shelving effort is continuing and in constant need of repair, since library patrons are given to putting things back with good intentions but spotty skill. 

Construction: Hans met with our local insurers, Halen & Associates, who give us a “local good guys” deal. He added the gazebo to the policy once he could straighten out  its street address, which (with considerable help from the appropriate borough office) he found to be 504 Village Road. The process proved to be essentially painless, he said.

Hans had met with Mike Musick, Eric Gloss, and Ben Tucker to check out the cabin’s floor beam situation. The beams are sound; they are on eight-foot centers, with two sill beams and two in the middle. Their placement bears no relation to the ceiling supports. The floor joists are 2x6 rough cut, of full dimension and also in good condition. With a little attention to spreading the load, they should hold loaded bookshelves safely. Phil researched typical library shelf weight, and found librarians assumed about 24 volumes per square foot of shelf, which would be nearly 150 pounds per square foot. Shelves against the wall would pose no problems, and movable planks or plywood could assure easy weight spreading.

For the fundraising committee, Deirdre reported that efforts on the Tape & Tarp Ball are “proceeding apace”—though the event is only seven weeks away, and so some panic impends.  James has offered to get the event posted in the daily newspaper’s Latitude section. Hans has approached hardware stores selling duct tape and tarpaulins as possible sponsors; Lori Backes, a longtime fan of Ester, is now at Sentry Hardware and may encourage them to provide something. The group applauded Hans’s efforts and thanked him.

Deirdre added that Nadine Winters had advised her to keep requests to BP under $100,000; her calculation is that the photovoltaic and attendant systems would cost about $95,000, so that’s what she’d like to go for. Phil objected, saying we should delay until we’re actually ready to spend the grant if we get it. The group reached no resolution in the ensuing discussion, but the majority encouraged Deirdre to proceed, since we do have money in hand for site work this summer.

The GEB activity is concluded for the summer. The last few seed swaps had lower attendance, for unclear reasons.

The status of the lecture series is also unknown; Trey should have an update for the next meeting.

Hans reintroduced the matter of the cabin reconstruction, since carpenters’ off-season free time is coming to its end. He intends to take off the old tongue and groove paneling, preserving it as possible, and to remove the plywood paneling to open up the east side of the cabin completely. The suggested action was agreed to by acclaim.

The cabin flooring would be left as is for now, and the electric stove would be removed and offered to the ECA for use in Hartung Hall, replacing their less functional stove. Other changes in the kitchen could be delayed. Again, there was agreement by acclaim.

The bathroom door will be removed and replaced with an opening and door wide enough for wheelchair access; the bathtub might become a planter, or be offered on Craigslist, with any proceeds to return to the library’s general fund. James moved, Carla seconded, that Hans proceed as he saw fit with the outlined changes.

The matter of political candidates’ using the cabin and eventual library facilities for gatherings had come up during early March. Carla is to draft a policy on the matter; James will check Noel Wien to see what they do.

Deirdre said that our next year’s Pick. Click. Give campaign should have a better focus; what about the capital campaign, funds for the building? Phil so moved, Hans provided the second, and the motion passed unanimously. 

Deirdre noted next that her Facebook request for help led to Parker Gallagher’s volunteering to be the seed library assistant, a great help.

The CCHRA’s program offers a loan, not a grant, so Deirdre recommended against pursuing that; Carla so moved, Hans provided the second, and it passed unanimously.

Deirdre requested members’ signatures on thank-you cards for Ruth and the Chancellor’s Student Food Committee. Members agreed, but first Hans moved to adjourn, Phil seconded, and the meeting officially adjourned at 7:50 while members signed the cards. 

